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June 7, 2019 

Steven Gota 

Deputy Executive Officer 

Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) 

One Gateway Plaza 

Los Angeles, CA 90012 

Dear Mr. Gota: 

The South Bay Cities Council of Governments (SBCCOG) is pleased to provide this letter of 

commitment for the following transportation projects: 

1. Regional Integration of Intelligent Transportation Systems (RITTS) SMART-Net

Integration

2. Los Angeles County Department of Public Works (LACDPW) Traffic Control System

and Information Exchange Network (IEN) SMART-Net Integration

3. Manhattan Beach Traffic Control System SMART-Net Integration

4. Signal Phase and Timing (SPaT) Data Sharing SMART-Net Integration

SBCCOG has worked with Metro staff to identify how the South Bay SMART-Net project can be 

used to provide reliable, resilient, and redundant connections in the South Bay subregion to support 

improved mobility. SBCCOG has reviewed these transportation projects that Metro staff has 

recommended and concurs that all projects will provide a transportation benefit to the South Bay 

subregion.  

SBCCOG agrees that these projects provide the transportation mobility nexus needed to justify the 

use of South Bay Measure M Multi-year Subregional Program (MSP) Transportation System 

Mobility Improvement Program (TSMIP) funds. SBCCOG is committed to working with Metro, 

LACDPW, the Regional Integration of Intelligent Transportation Systems (RIITS) program, and 

South Bay cities to ensure that the appropriate SMART-Net nodes are established, and that these 

projects are integrated into the South Bay SMART-Net to provide reliable and resilient connections 

to support transportation system improvements.  

Sincerely, 

Jacki Bacharach 

Executive Director  

South Bay Cities Council of Governments 
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Traffic Technology Services, Inc. 

17933 NW Evergreen Place, Suite 240  |  Beaverton, OR 97006, USA  |  T +1 (503) 530-8487  |  F +1 (503) 214-8611 

www.traffictechservices.com 

June 13, 2019 

Steven Gota 
Deputy Executive Officer 
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) 
One Gateway Plaza 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

Dear Mr. Gota: 

Traffic Technology Services, Inc. (TTS) is pleased to provide this letter of commitment for 
implementation of the Signal Phase and Timing (SPaT) Data Sharing and SMART-Net Integration project. 
TTS is currently working with the City of Torrance (City) to establish a connection to its central traffic 
control system to obtain traffic signal status data and information.  In order to receive this information, 
a secured connection between the City and TTS will be established.  

It is to our understanding that the South Bay Cities Council of Governments (SBCCOG) is constructing a 
fiber-optic broadband infrastructure to connect City Halls in the South Bay subregion.  This high-speed 
broadband connection would be beneficial to TTS’ connections with the City and other prospective 
SBCCOG constituents to exchange traffic signal status and SPaT data, as this information needs to be 
pushed out on a second-by-second basis with minimal latency.  With a faster connection, the data that is 
transmitted to the TTS system will be more accurate and reliable, improving our product and services for 
connected vehicle applications.  TTS is the information provider supporting the first automotive OEM 
system utilizing SPaT information, Audi connect® Traffic Light Information. 

TTS is committed to working with the City to further explore the establishment of this secured 
connection through the South Bay SMART-Net. 

Sincerely, 

Kiel Ova, P.E., PTOE 
CMO 
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